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. And now for some
* "Pressing" News

What are you doing to stay Sane
Write Me something

CHAPTER 40 -- SAN FERNANDO VALLEY V-8% CIUB

"Your Ad Here"
For only $5.00 a month,
You
can have your
business card ad
right here

For more details,

Please call or Email Rob at
818-882-2002, / madmodelr@aol.com
Please put "Drivelines" in the subject

Please make all payments to

"Valley V8 Club"
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SOLUTIONS IN PACKAGING AND GRAPHIC DESIGN

Steve Boskovich

Office (818) 3412291
Cell (818) 903-6620
Fax (818) 341-1050

P.O. Box 4074
Chatsworth CA 91313

Ken Sapper
President
ken@1speedway.com
Office: 818.362.5865
Cell: 818.326.1286
Fax: 818.362.5608
13040 Bradley Avenue
Sylmar, CA. 91342
www.1speedway.com

SPEEDWAY
ENGINEERING

MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES FOR
No Meeting, No Minutes.....

Weeeo (Peecow Gdeweess

We would like to know more about You, Your Car...

So, What | would like from our members is a picture of you

with your car, with a small story. (1 Paragraph)

That way, We get to learn more about our members, & we

can put a face to a name & car
Please make all submissions to ether
"Drivelines" at madmodelr@aol.com, or
"Drivelines" 9700 Farralone Ave. Chatsworth, Ca. 91311
Thank You
Rob Glucksman, DL Editor

ONEY
INDUSTRIES

Precision Machining Inc.

8744 REMMET AVE.
CANOGA PARK, CA 91304

(818) 998-0199
FAX (818) 341-2073

Al MONEY
CF.O.

al@mooneyindustries.com

16046 Blythe St.
Van Nuys, CA 91406

MIKE'S
ROOFING & BUILDING

MIKES GOT YOU COVERED

MIKE QUIROGA
President/CEO

0O: 818.780.8820
F: 818.780.1713

www.mikesbuilding.com



Member Bio

From The Farm to Ford V8s
By Jerry Jensen

When I was a 6yr old boy growing up on a farm near Farmington, Minnesota, my father bought a 2 year old
Washington Blue 34 Ford four door. That started a life long love affair with the automobile. I can remember
riding to town and seeing the Ford Greyhound on the radiator cap leading the way. Now in Califorina, I was 16,
my father taught me to drive the families 39 Ford Tudor. The following year my father passed away and the 39
became mine.

By 1950 I decided "New is Better" and traded my 39 in on a New 50 Ford Club Coupe. The war in Korea
broke out on June 25th and at the time little did I realize my life would be altered for the next 4 years. I enlisted
in the Air Force in October and started A&E school on January 2, 1951. December found me aboard a troop
ship bound for Japan and then to Korea. I was assigned to the 18th Fighter-Bomber Wing which was flying the
WW2 P-51 Mustangs, Based north of Won Ju and 35 miles south of Bomb Line. On May 1st my Squadron was
transferred to the 51st Fighter Wing based at Suwon. They made me a crew chief on a F-86 Sabre Jet, the best
Jet Fighter in the world. By October my F-86 became a Ace, shooting down its fifth Mig-15.

I arrived back in the states in December, now without a car, my misguided mind thought I should have a 46-
48 Ford Convertible. I ended up with a 48 Mercury Convertible which I drove to Tyndal AFB at Panama City,
Florida. my new assignment. The Mission of Tyndall AFB was to train pilots to fly the all new F-86D, for the
Air Defense Command. At the time I was not exactly in love with the 48 Merc and one day while driving in
Panama City, I spotted a 51 Mercury Coupe on the Mercury dealers used car lot. And in short order I said
goodbye to the 48 and drove back to Tyndall in the 51 Merc.

I was discharged from the Air Force in October 1954 and back to California,to look for a job. I worked for
Northrup in Palmdale for several months until I found a wonderful job at Douglas Aircraft as a Experimental
Flight Test Mechanic. In the late summer of 55 the "New is Better" syndrome hit me again and I traded my 51
Merc in on a New 1955 Ford Convertible.

In the summer of 56 I met Carole,the love of my life in Tucson, Arizona. A year later we were married in
Hollywood,Florida. After exacty 5 years with Douglas Aircraft I was laid off when the DC-8 Flight Test
Program ended. While unemployed I put in my application to the Los Angeles City Fire Department. After 7
weeks being out of work, I landed a job at Lockheed Engineering Flight Test Division. With the ups and downs
of the Aircraft Industry, I say "Not for Me" I then joined the L.A. City Fire Department in Febuary 61. I then
stayed with in the LAFD for next 28 years.

After 7 years of daily use, some of the seat seams were coming apart on my 57 Ford Fairlane 500 hardtop. So
I went to several upholstery shops for prices on a Tuck & Roll job. The figures quoted were beyond my budget,
so I bought a "How to" book and a sewing machine and went to work. The job turned out so well that I had
people asking me to do work for them. I stumbled into a part time business that I pursued for next 30 years. In
the late 1960's, I upholster a 1918 Buick, the first antique auto I ever worked on. The Buick then wins top
awards at shows and opens the door to many people with elderly Autos.

Working on other peoples vintage [ron makes me want to own one myself. So I decided the vehicle I will
acquire is a 1939 Ford Convertible Sedan. They are not easy to find and I spent a long time looking for one.
Finally in 1973 I find one in Ventura that fits my budget. Unfortunately the car is a basket case and short a few
important parts like the engine, radiator and grille. In 1974 I join the "ValleyV8's club and find that there is a
world of knowledge in the Membership.

In 1976 Jack Miles calls me from the Harrahs Swap Meet in Reno, asking me if I was interested in a half
interest in a low mile all original 39 Ford Deluxe Tudor. I said yes even though I haven't done any work on the
Convertible Sedan as yet. The engine in the Tudor isn't good enough to take on tours. So a year later I buy Jack
Miles share of the tudor.

During the 70's and early 80's a large part of my part time business was Packards, Pierce Arrows and the like.
The most notable customer was Phil Hill, the only American to win the World Driving Championship. I did a
couple of the Packards for him and one of those Packards has been in the Jay Leno Collection for many years.

In late 1978 I realized I would never get my Convertible Sedan restored unless I stopped working on other
peoples cars. So that's what [ did. The restoration was completed in early 1981 and taken to the Western
National Meet that year in San Mateo. It received a Best In Class Award and was one of one of three cars



Mem ber Bio Continued

nominated for Best of Show. I did not win and that was the last Best of Show awarded at a National Club Meet.
If you want to know why, ask Ed Warnock. The following year we took the Convertible Sedan to Olympia,
Washington for the Western National Meet. We were given a Dearborn Award as well as well as the Artesian's
Choice Award which was the unofficial Best of Show Award. During the 1980's I acquired 2 more restoration
projects, a 1939 Convertible Coupe and a 2nd 1939 Convertible Sedan.  Club members voted to host the
Ventura Venture Western National meet along with the Ventura Regional Group in 1985. I was honored to be
asked to be the Chief Judge for the meet. A lot of hard work by many members resulted in a very successful
event. Following my retirement from the Fire Department in 1988 I became President of the Valley V-8's for
1989 and 1990. I completed the restoration of the 1939 Deluxe Tudor in 1990. It was awarded the Dearborn
award at Reno and Rohert Park.

I noticed a vacant spot in my garage. What better to fill it with a 1949 to 1951 Mercury convertible. After a
long search I find a 1951 in Arizona. The 1951 needs work, so it sits. The 1994 earthquake causes extensive
damage both in the house and garage. After 2 years of repairs we sell our house and move to Santa Rosa Valley
in Ventura County. I complete the restoration of the 1939 Convertible Coupe in 2001 and the 2nd Convertible
Sedan in 2005. They both win multiple Dearborn Awards. I completed the restoration of the 1951 Mercury in
2014, it takes a Dearborn at the national meet in Thousand Oaks.

In the final analysis, I would not have been able to enjoy this great hobby without the full support of Carole,
she is the best. The Ford V-8 may be what bonds our club together, but it's the people that makes this club great.

EORPSALE:

Great opportunity !!!

Fully restored Dearborn winner. Fresh motor with merc crank, merc cam,
NEW dual carbs, heads, fenton headers with smittys and a NEW starter.
Many extra parts including new gas tank in box, transmission, original tires and

wheels and exhaust system. Awesome driver on the road. Needs new home.
$21k, OBO. 971-219-9624 / Phil Garstka / phgarstka@gmail.com




e oo From The President

Hope everyone is doing well! I had hoped to report about the Wrightwood Car Show, but like a lot of events
it was cancelled. So on to the next Car Show. The next Car Show I'm hoping to attend is the Roam'inRelics 39th
Car Show Spectacular on Sept 13th at Arroyo Vista Park in Moorpark, Ca (Contact Mark 805-796-1671).

As most of you know after reading the July/August issue of the V8 Times our own Jerry Littner has stepped
up to put his name on the National Club ballot to become the Califonria/Southwest Director for the National
Early Ford V8 Club. All the years that [ have known Jerry he has always been one to step to bat for our club. As
you all know he loves to talk, so along with his "Gift to Gab" and his desire to make our club better, he now will
apply his enthuseasum and passion for old Fords to the hole Southwest Region of the Early Ford V8 Club. So
on behalf of the Valley V8's, we wish him all the best. I also recieved the notes from the National club board
meeting and they have now appointed a new Legal Adviser, Michael Rowe of Minden, NV. They have firmed
up the 2021 Western National Meet at South Lake Tahoe on June 13-17th 2021. The 2022 Western National
Meet, Wentatchee, Wa on July 11-14,2022 continues in planning stage. A National Driving Tour for 2021, the
48th annual Texas tour April 16-18, 2021 sponsored by the Big Country RG#122. They have done the National
Director Elections(which includes our own Jerry Littner) .Please submit your ballots which was in your latest
National Newsletter.

Thats about all I have at this time. Everybody Take Care!

Your Prez

The Crown Victoria Affair (Episode 2)
By Howard Brown

Well, since last month’s episode in this saga, brake parts have been purchased. The rear brakes were an
adventure unto themselves. I took the rear tires off, took the right side rear brake drum off and the brake shoe
return springs fell on the floor! Both springs were broken. Then I went to the left side and the brake drum
refused to come off. After many attempts at persuading it off (lots of cuss words!), I went to the last resort,
heat. I took my torch and gently heated the brake drum in the area adjacent to the hub. After a few minutes,
there was a soft ‘cracking sound’ and the drum came off (with another broken return spring). I removed all the
old parts (springs, brake shoes and wheel cylinders) from both sides, cleaned everything up and installed the
new parts, including the flexible brake hose. Then came the front brakes. I had removed all the operating parts
of the left front brake when I originally got the car, because the brake was stuck and I couldn’t move the car. |
removed all the old parts, cleaned everything up, and installed the new parts. Then came the real adventure!
Each of the front brake drums had at least one broken wheel stud, so I took the drums to my friendly, local
parts store/machine shop and asked them to replace the broken studs and run a thread chaser over the remaining
studs to clean them up. When I went to pick up the drums, the new studs had been pressed into the hubs as |
asked, but the hubs had NOT been re-installed into the drums. Also, they informed me that they didn’t have the
proper thread chaser to clean up the remaining studs. I was NOT HAPPY'! I took the pieces to another machine
shop (where I have had previous good experience) and asked them to finish what the first shop didn’t. As I was
about to leave everything there, they informed me that the first shop had BENT THE BRAKE DRUMS in their
attempt to assemble things! I left everything there in the hopes they could straighten the brake drums and put
everything together. They called me later and said they were unable to straighten the drums. I called around and
located a pair of used replacement brake drums (At $85) apiece), but when I went to pick up my original
pieces, they had been assembled! They looked straight. I installed the drums and rotated them to inspect for
straightness; they looked OK! I then installed a wheel/tire on each drum and again rotated them, thinking the
larger diameter of the tire would make it easier to see any ‘wobble’ cause by a bent brake drum. So far, so
good; I didn’t see any wobble. Now everything is assembled and I am ready to bleed and adjust the brakes.
After that, I think I am ready for a very short (to the end of my cul de sac and back) test drive. This car has only
moved 20 feet under its own power (in my storage area) in 25 years! The first test drive should be exciting (I
certainly hope in a good way!). Results of the test drive and continuing ’55 Ford adventures in episode 3. Stay
tuned

Thanks Howard



JERRY LITTNER SAYS...

BE SURE TO VOTE FOR ME AS YOUR NEXT
EARLY FORD V-8 CLUB NATIONAL DIRECTOR
REPRESENTING: CALIFORNIA/'SOUTHWEST 1

LOOK FOR THE BALLOT IN THE MOST RECENT EDITION
OF THE V-8 TIMES

THANK YOU KINDLY FOR YOUR VOTE I
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